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Highway 2 Corridor Design Guidelines: City of Edmonton Entrance Signage  

Highway 2 Corridor Design Guidelines: City of Edmonton Entrance Signage 



	Recommendation:

1. That the amended Highway 2 Corridor Design Guidelines, Section 2.2.3 – Signage be approved as shown in Attachment 1; and 

2. That the funding of “Welcome to Edmonton” signs at 13 minor entrances to the City be considered as a candidate for funding as part of the 2001 Budget process in the Community Services Department program XX-21-0070 (City Entrance Landscaping).


Report Summary

· This report provides information requested by Council regarding a proposed guideline amendment, costs, locations, design and a plan for including the word “Edmonton” on all signage at all entrances to the City. 

Previous Council/Committee Action

· At the regular meeting held on February 1, 2000, City Council made the following motion:

“That Section 2.2.3 - Signage, be referred to the Planning and Development Department to consult with the Transportation and Streets Department and bring back a plan that will consider including the word ‘Edmonton’ on all signage, at all entrances to the City.”

Report

· Over the years, signage at the entrances to the City of Edmonton has been built by the Community Services and Transportation and Streets Departments.

· The Planning and Development Department has consulted with the Community Services and Transportation and Streets Departments to plan the development of “Edmonton” signage that will be featured at all major and minor entrances to the City of Edmonton, both where none currently exists and to complement those routes where “City of Edmonton” signage is featured in close proximity to the City boundary. (Attachment 1).

· City of Edmonton signage already exists on nine major City entrances.  Proposed signing at the City boundaries of these nine major entrances would create duplication.

· The Transportation and Streets and Community Services Departments have reviewed all entrances to the City, and identified one major and thirteen minor entrances (Attachment 2) for which “Welcome to Edmonton” signage would be well suited.

· Major entrances include all primary highways.  Criteria for minor entrances were that the routes involved arterial roadways that are paved commuter routes, designated secondary highways, or other unpaved roads accommodating more than 1500 vehicles/day.  Where routes are less than 1.5 km apart, only the route with the higher traffic volume would be signed.

· Construction of the remaining major entrance (J) identification signage will occur under the current Whitemud East Project, to be completed by the Transportation and Streets Department in 2000.

· The Community Services and Transportation and Streets Departments will work together to design and construct signage at the minor entrances.  To place signage of a complimentary, but smaller nature, to that of the major entrances, including landscaping, would be estimated to cost $5,000 per site, for a total value of $65,000.

Justification of Recommendation

1. Section “2.2.3 – Signage” has been amended to include reference to the use of signage to identify municipalities through which the Highway 2 Corridor passes, including the City of Edmonton.
2. The Community Services Department, on an annual basis, considers priorities for funding under program XX-21-0070 (City Entrance Landscaping).  The funding of the signage for construction of “Welcome to Edmonton” signs at the thirteen minor entrances will be priorized as part of the 2001 program development.
Background Information Attached

1. Amended Highway 2 Corridor Design Guidelines, Section 2.2.3 – Signage.

2. Map of Major and Minor Entrances to the City of Edmonton.

Others Approving this Report

· L. Cochrane, Acting General Manager, Community Services Department.

· R. Millican, General Manager, Transportation and Streets Department.

2.2.3
Signage
A. Objective:

1.
Create a system of signs that:

a) is clear and attractive;

b) improves sign orientation; 

c) maintains and supports the safe, free flow integrity of Corridor traffic;

d) reduces proliferation of signs along the Corridor edge;

e) provides a consistent format for commercial signs on private land adjacent to the Highway 2 right-of-way; and

f) introduces themes and draws attention to key developments and/or attractions within the Corridor.

B. Guidelines:

1. All signage requires the approval of Alberta Infrastructure and/or municipal transportation departments where applicable.

2. A minimum setback of 10 m (32.8 ft.) must be maintained from the edge of the driving lane to any obstacles for both the collector-distributor (CD) roads and mainline ‘core’ lanes.  A 5 m (16.4 ft.) offset is required along the ramps.

3.
The following signage opportunities and types have been identified: 

a)
Corridor segments
Corridor off-ramps
i)
for transportation and directional use only; and

ii)
use Corridor symbols, colours and interpretive themes

b)
Bridge overpass architecture
i)
for transportation and directional use only; and

ii) non-obtrusive decorative features may be employed pursuant to Guideline 2.2.3 – B.1 & B.2.

c)
Interpretive signs


i) no signage is permitted within the median or right-of-way except as described above 2.2.3 – B.1 & B.2;

ii) no commercial signage will be provided within the median or right-of-way; and

iii)
signage is permitted outside the right-of-way subject to a minimum setback of five (5) metres from the right-of-way edge (See Corridor - wide Guidelines for the Private Realm). 

d)
Corridor markers
i) to identify Corridor location, and businesses/key developments and/or attractions within the Corridor. 

e) Jurisdictional boundaries 

i) 
identify corporate boundaries of major municipalities through which the Highway 2 Corridor passes, including entranceways to the City of Edmonton for which “Welcome to Edmonton” signs will be posted at the city limits.

[image: image1.wmf]T

H

E

 

C

I

T

Y

 

O

F

T

R

A

N

S

P

O

R

T

A

T

I

O

N

A

N

D

 

S

T

R

E

E

T

S

M

A

J

O

R

 

E

N

T

R

A

N

C

E

S

 

A

 

t

o

 

J

M

I

N

O

R

 

E

N

T

R

A

N

C

E

S

 

1

 

t

o

 

1

3

P

R

O

P

O

S

E

D

"

W

E

L

C

O

M

E

 

T

O

 

E

D

M

O

N

T

O

N

"

S

I

G

N

A

G

E

M

A

Y

 

2

0

0

0

D

E

N

O

T

E

S

 

S

I

G

N

A

G

E

 

E

X

I

S

T

I

N

G

A

T

 

E

N

T

R

A

N

C

E

S

W

H

I

T

E

M

U

D

D

R

I

V

E

S

T

O

N

Y

P

L

A

I

N

 

R

D

2

3

 

A

V

E

T

W

P

 

R

D

 

5

1

4

T

W

P

 

R

D

 

5

2

2

T

O

 

B

E

A

U

M

O

N

T

1

0

1

 

A

V

E

1

3

7

 

A

V

E

2

2

7

 

A

V

E

1

9

5

 

A

V

E

E

L

L

E

R

S

L

I

E

 

R

D

2

3

 

A

V

E

G

A

R

D

E

N

V

A

L

L

E

Y

 

R

D

T

W

P

 

R

D

 

5

2

4

1

2

3

7

8

9

8

1

4

6

2

7

1

3

F

E

D

B

C

A

2

A

L

B

E

R

T

A

G

I

H

J

2

8

A

L

B

E

R

T

A

4

5

6

1

0

1

1

1

2

F

I

L

E

:

 

w

:

\

m

i

s

c

\

e

n

t

r

a

n

c

e

s

.

d

g

n


E


1


b





 








Routing:



City Council

Delegation:


Larry McCormick, Barry Anderson, Bob Caldwell 

Written By:


Adam Farr 

May 18, 2000

Planning and Development Department 

File: 2000PDP024
(Page 1 of 2)

(Page 2 of 2)


